Hi:

Sarah:

Your question concerning the Power of Attorney may be only relevant to the Province of Ontario as other provinces in Canada may have different practice.

I remember I saw the old type of power of attorney when I worked in the community long time ago. That was called General Power of Attorney. That was mainly to focus on property. A general power of attorney grants full authority to make all decisions regarding property, except the power to make or amend a Will. A more limited form of a general power of attorney for property may be drawn up to grant authority only for a specific period of time, or restricting an attorney to act only with respect to a particular aspect of one’s property or estate. In either case, a general power of attorney for property ends if the person who gave it becomes mentally incapable. 

Two main problems for the General Power of Attorney. (1) The power of attorney becomes invalid at time of patients are deemed mentally incapable. (2) The focus main on property, the personal care issues were secondary.

The legislation pertaining to Power of Attorney made certain changes in accordance with the amendments to the Substitute Decisions Act, 1992. Therefore, nowadays, the new format is to emphasize the continuing Power of Attorney. Moreover, there are two categories of Continuing Power of Attorney: Property and Personal Care.

Legally, the General Power of Attorney is still valid. But for those patients who still holding this old POA, they are better to be advised of switching to the Continuing POA to protect their own benefits more.

Sam Watt

